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Thank you, Chairman Carr, Commissioner Gomez, and the entire staff at the FCC for such a 
wonderful and warm welcome.  It is truly an honor to be here and I’ll take a moment to reiterate how 
much I look forward to working with my new colleagues on some of the most critical and pressing issues 
across today’s communications landscape.  

With respect to today’s agenda, President Trump has prioritized deregulatory initiatives that will 
reduce red tape, unleash innovation, and promote prosperity – and I appreciate the effort already 
underway at the Commission – led by Chairman Carr – to identify and clear out lingering regulatory 
encumbrances.  

As part of this effort, the Chairman’s “Delete, Delete, Delete” initiative highlights regulations that 
may have outlasted their initial purpose. 

I look forward to contributing to this initiative and working to tackle the regulatory challenges 
facing consumers and industry alike. With this in mind,  I’m happy that, rather than focusing too much on 
“in with the new,” today we’re saying “out with the old” – starting with the Commission’s overly 
complex and outdated cable television rate regulations.   

The Commission’s rules governing rate regulations for cable television are decades old, and much 
has changed in the intervening years since they were adopted.  Increased competition, regulatory updates, 
and technology advancements in the video marketplace have rendered the Commission’s approach to 
cable rate regulations obsolete.  Rules that may have served a worthwhile purpose in decades past are no 
longer necessary in today’s video marketplace where consumers have access to increasingly personalized 
viewing experiences at more competitive rates.    

The Order we adopt today will modernize and streamline cable rate regulations by reducing 
existing reporting, recordkeeping, and other outdated compliance requirements.  Doing so will encourage 
greater investment and better quality services that will ultimately benefit our country’s innovators, 
entrepreneurs, small businesses, and consumers.  

I welcome the regulatory simplification and clarity brought by today’s item and it has my 
support.   


